
Saluda County Spay/Neuter Program 
Scheduling Requirements 

 
To schedule your pet for the Saluda County Spay/Neuter Transport, please 
contact Kristie Long at (864)445-4500 x2351 or email 
spayneuter@saludacounty.sc.gov  

 
• You MUST be a Saluda County Resident to use this service. 

 
• All paperwork is due at the time of scheduling.  

o You may take the forms with you, or request them to be emailed to you, but you 
will not be scheduled until the forms are completed and turned in.  

 
• Full payment is due at the time of scheduling. 

o Fees are non-refundable if your appointment is not canceled or rescheduled by 
5pm the Thursday prior to surgery.  
 

• Current rabies certificate must be presented at the time of scheduling. 
o If you do not show proof of rabies vaccine at the time of scheduling, your pet will 

be required to receive a rabies vaccine at Pawmetto Lifeline on the day of 
surgery. Rabies tags are not accepted as proof of vaccination.  
 

• If your pet is 7 years old or older, you will need to have a senior blood 
panel completed prior to scheduling.  

o You will need to present those results at the time of scheduling. 
 

• Pets are required to be in carriers for transport. 
o Cats must be in hard, plastic carriers when they arrive for transport. If you need 

to borrow a carrier from Saluda County Animal Control, please let us know that 
at the time of scheduling.  

o Dogs should be in a hard, plastic carrier. If you must use a wire crate, please 
bring a sheet to cover the crate for transport. If you need to borrow a carrier, 
please let us know at the time of scheduling. 

 

If you have any questions, please call  
Kristie Long at (864) 445-4500 x2351. 
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